OFFICE OF THE DEAN COLLEGE OF ARTS WESTERN UNIVERSITY LONDON, CANADA December 18, 1919. Acting Principal Frank D. Adams, McGill University, Montreal. P.Q. Dear Dean Adams: I should be very glad to learn what definite decision has been reached with reference to the re-orgainzation of the C.D.T.C. and its affiliation with the Department of Physical Training. In your letter of Nov. 21 you intimated that this matter would come up for discussion and final decision within the following fortnight. It will be of great assistance to the Western University to know the arrangement effected by McGill University in this particular. Yours sincerely, W Thomsead Fox Dean of Arts. WSF/MH